Public Service Reform Act disclosures

Creative Scotland is an executive Non Departmental Public Body of the Scottish Government and was formed on 1 July 2010. Its main activities are in support of the arts, culture, film, TV and creative industries. 
The Public Services Reform (Scotland) Act 2010 introduced duties to publish information for public bodies in Scotland. This report summaries the information required to be disclosed by the Act for Creative Scotland for the 9 month period to 31 March 2011.
Disclosures
	Category
	Expenditure 9 months to 31 March 2011
	Comments

	Public relations
	£209,000.90
	Public relations expenditure at Creative Scotland can be categorised into the following areas:
· Attendance at film festivals and cultural events
· Corporate Events
· Advertising and Marketing
· Print and Design
· Merchandise and Promotional Materials
· Strategic Networking Events
· Photographs
· Media Monitoring
· Waverly Gate Events
· Advocacy Events



	Overseas travel
	£49,511.53
	Due to the nature of our activities, there is a requirement for Creative Scotland staff to attend events and functions overseas. Expenditure reflects expenses of Creative Scotland staff and funding provided to third parties for overseas travel.

	Hospitality and entertainment
	£42,141.65
	Due to the nature of our activities, Creative Scotland incurs expenditure on promotional events. Expenditure here includes the costs of running events internally and sending staff on external courses. 

	External consultancy
	£250,188.34
	Consultancy expenditure in 2010-11 reflected the development of policy and procedures and the transition costs of amalgamating the two predecessor bodies following the establishment of Creative Scotland on 1 July 2010.                                                                                                                                                           




Payments in excess of £25,000
See attached file for payments in excess of £25,000
Staff earning over £150,000
[bookmark: _GoBack]There were no staff members earning in excess of £150,000 for the 2010-11 financial year.
Details of the remuneration for senior staff and board members can be found in the Remuneration Report published in the Annual Report and Financial Statements for the year ending 31 March 2011 and is also published on our website (http://www.creativescotland.com/sites/default/files/publications/Creative_Scotland_Disclosure_of_Senior_Staff_Salaries_Dec11.pdf)
Steps taken by Creative Scotland to improve efficiency, effectiveness and economy
For the year ending 31 March 2011, Creative Scotland reported total outturn efficiencies of £2.335 million. These efficiencies were achieved without any reduction in output or impact on quality of services delivered. This was also the first year of operations for Creative Scotland following the merger of the Scottish Arts Council and Scottish Screen and the organisation has undertaken additional activities over and above those inherited from the predecessor organisations. 
Efficiency savings in our first year have been focused on improving efficiencies in the investment process; cost savings attributable to the transition from the two predecessor organisations and improving operational effectiveness. Creative Scotland continues to be focused on efficiency savings, and further transition work in 2011-12 is expected to reduce operating costs further and contribute towards our efficiency targets. 
